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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your applications on 

3 March 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your Administrative Remarks (Page 11) 

6105 counseling entry [date illegible].  The Board considered your contentions that you do not 

have any tattoos that show in physical training (PT) gear.   

 

By signing the Page 11 6105, your Commanding Officer (CO) indicated that he believed it to be 

appropriate based on the facts and circumstances, and using a preponderance of the evidence 

standard.  The Board thus determined that the issuing officer was well within his discretionary 

authority to issue the counseling entry at the time, and that the entry met the counseling 

requirements detailed in Marine Corps Bulletin (MCBul) 1020 dated 2 June 2016 and the Marine 

Corps Uniform Regulations concerning the Marine Corps Tattoo Policy.  Specifically, the Board 

noted that the entry documented your tattoos accordingly, and you certified that the information 

was correct by signing the entry. 

 

The Board noted that a 6105 counseling is given a presumption of regularity which requires you 

to provide substantial evidence that the commander’s decision was unjust or was materially in 

error.  The Board further noted that you provided insufficient evidence to rebut this presumption 

of regularity.  Although you contend that you do not have tattoos that show in PT gear, the Board 






